HATHERSAGE WAR MEMORIAL HALL

Minutes of the Committee Meeting held Monday 5th November, 2007

	1.
	Present: Bob Musgrave, (Chairman), Hilary and Simon Bull, (Bookings Secretaries), Jean Hodgkinson, Mary Kitchen, Anne Mainwaring (Secretary), Graham Markham (Treasurer), Tim Pritt and Andrew Simpson
	ACTION

	2.
	Apologies for absence:

John Brunskill, Alistair Cook, Charlotte Tierney, Brian Wilson
	

	3.
	The Minutes of the last meeting, 3rd September, 2007 had been circulated and accepted as a true record.
	

	4.
	Matters Arising.

a) PAT Testing

The electrician who checked the Hall on an annual basis, and awarded the Safety Certificate, could not tell us the date of his next inspection at this point in time. As soon as the date was agreed, the regular hirers would be contacted asap, and asked to bring in any electrical equipment they used in Hall, to be PAT Tested.
	SIMON/HILARY/ANNE



	5.
	Maintenance: 

Ladies Toilet: 1 new water heater had been fitted, to replace faulty heater, 1 more still to be fitted.

Mens Toilet: New systemizer fitted to urinal. 

Sampson Room. New sign to be fitted to Committee Room door. Room to be called the Sampson Room from now on.

Heating. This is working efficiently, but Hallamshire Heating has still not completed the work. Control box in basement needs updating.

Phil Humphreys had offered to take over the setting of the heating controls on a weekly basis. Thanks to Jean for setting this up

Christmas Trees. Bob to obtain 4 trees, these would be erected when Brian was available.

Cupboard in Sampson Room

This would be emptied and removed to the basement.

Curtains.

The curtains had remained in place since Dunelms had provided extra hooks, however it was still thought that rods would improve matters and would keep the curtains cleaner.

Drinking Water Filter

The filter had been replaced, and an extra one purchased. Jonathan Percival to be asked to supply two more for further use.

Outside Lighting

Steve Walton to be asked to check light outside Youth Club door and lights outside Fire Exits.

Display/Notice Boards

Jean to ask Peak Park if they had any spare boards.

Loop System

Andrew to let Jean have details and information.

Handle to Interior Main Hall Door

Jean requested a that a handle should be fitted to the outside of the Interior Main Hall Door – at present it was not possible to enter from the outside once the doors had been closed.
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	6.
	Stanage Hall/Youth Club

Jon Litherland had been in touch with Bob. The Draft Lease had been sent to DCC for their approval. Bob had responded by sending a plan of the Stanage Hall, appropriately marked to Jon Litherland.

It was proposed by Andrew Simpson and seconded by Tim Pritt, that Bob Musgrave as Chairman and Graham Markham as Treasurer should sign the Lease, when necessary, as representatives of the Trustees of the Memorial Hall Management Committee.

Anne to write to Jon Litherland to inform him of the Management Committee’s decision.

Bob reported on the quotes for new Youth Club doors – he had received 3 quotes, but it was Agreed to proceed with double oak doors costing £3000. for the pair. Jean would look into the possibility of a further grant from Awards for All.
	A.MAINWARING

B.MUSGRAVE/

J.HODGKINSON

	7.
	Roof

Graham to contact James to let him know that the Roof project, would be kept under review
	G.MARKHAM/

J.FLETCHER

	8.
	Grants.

Jean explained that we still had not received the grant money for the new curtains, although she was confident it would be forthcoming. One problem had been that we had to pay a deposit for the curtains of £800+, before Dunelms would start the work. Peak Park do not proceed with the payment of any grant, if work has already started on the project. Jean and Graham to look at the paperwork.

Crockery – The Committee looked at the samples of crockery available and decided on the colour and size of plate. However before ordering Jean thought it possible we might get a small grant towards the cost. She would look in to it.
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	9
	Film Club.

Jean announced that the new equipment had arrived, this had been purchased with a gift of £5,000.00 from Mr. Stephen Sampson, for which everyone was most grateful. A spare portable screen had also been purchased, for general use. This equipment would remain the property of the Memorial Hall. The equipment could be loaned out to Bamford at no charge, but with a trained operator, any other requests for loan of the equipment away from the Memorial Hall, would be charged for. A further length of cable to be purchased to improve the sound quality. Jean recorded her thanks to Bob and Brian for all the driving they had done during the past few months, collecting and returning equipment from various villages in the county.

The Charity Commission said they would not register a Film Club as a charity and that we had to be careful that the running of a film club by the Memorial Hall may contravene its charitable status The Film Club would now stand alone with its own bank account, constitution and AGM. It would pay a nominal £50.00 for the hire of the Hall, which would cover each Friday/Saturday showing. A Global Licence which actually covers the Memorial Hall had been purchased and could be made use of by anyone wishing to show a film in the Hall.  Jean and Graham to agree the amount of money to be paid from Memorial Hall Funds to Film Club, (these being the amounts paid into the Memorial Hall account before the Film Club bank account was set up). Any profits made by the Film Club would be donated to local organizations.

Jean asked that if there was any spare money left out of the £5000, could this be spent on a replacement bulb, as they were very expensive. This was agreed.

At present the equipment was being stored in the Sampson Room, it was essential that this was kept locked at all times. 

Simon offered to make a sign for the door, reminding users to secure the room, when leaving.

Insurance of equipment, Graham to check our policy.

It had been suggested that money should be put aside annually for the replacement of this equipment, it was thought that the amount required should be decided at the end of the Financial Year of the Film Club (July 2008).

It was noted that a cable had been left dangling over the screen, Anne to ask Steve Walton to repair this, when he was next doing work in the Hall 
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	10
	Treasurer’s Report.

The Treasurer reported that there was a deficit on £14,319, in the two months to 31 October 2007. He had paid out £17,066 on improvement projects during the past two months, the total spend on improvements this year was £32,935.  However we still had £53,670 in bank accounts.
	

	11
	Bookings Report.

Monday to Friday the Main Hall is booked 80%of the time each week by regular users.

The Lawrence Hall is booked 33% of the time each week by regular users.

The Film club continues with its regular monthly booking. 

Another Badminton Group now takes place on Wednesday evening.

Tai Chi and the Exercise for the over 50s classes run by the Adult Community Education Service have started again this term although the computer class has been cancelled due to the retirement of the organiser.

Yoga may continue with their booking (Class Leader now on maternity leave) and are now paying a 50% fee for the Lawrence Hall as well as their Main Hall fee.

Fat Boys group have enquired about a holding a Ball for 60-80 people in Feb/March 2008. They would include price of any drink in the ticket. This was agreed, with the proviso that money did not change hands for alcohol.
Hope Valley Fencing Club and the Guides made enquiries for regular bookings but we were unable to accommodate their choice of evening.

Sadly the Children’s Guitar Lessons on Thursday have had to cancel their booking due to lack of interest as there is now a Music session run by the school at the same time and on the same day.

Some issues arose from the Brownies Camp which need to be discussed and acted upon:

· No smoke alarms have been fitted – particularly vital for overnight accommodation.

· Wheelie bins blocking fire exit from Lawrence Hall (now cleared) and this exit also overgrown with brambles.

· No Fire Procedure notices displayed, including information about assembly points.

· Main concern was the number of key holders using the hall and walking in unannounced, particularly inappropriate due to the nature of the camp – young children. Brownie Leader suggested a doorbell for people to ring to enter or better still that the hall be used exclusively by the hirer. (?A notice on the door – Positively No Entry – even to regular key holders. Contact 659600 or 651875 in an emergency).

A good response was received from the British Quartermasters Association camp where they commented that the Hall was an excellent venue for them and the facilities were clean and obviously well cared for.

We will send invoices out this month for the regular bookings and include next terms booking form and hire agreement.

We have already received bookings for next year for jumble sales, plays and panto, a camp, coffee mornings, film club and some private parties.

Response to letter from Brownie Leader:

It was agreed to fit Smoke Alarms, Simon Wilson to be consulted.

Wheelie Bins – Anne has already spoken to the dustbin operatives and explained the situation and also to Kevin in the Pool café. She is monitoring the Pool car park regularly.

Fire Procedure notices – Consult Simon Wilson. Anne to contact DDCC – and ask if they have any objection to an assembly point in their car park.

Key holders entering the Hall, whilst let to a Camp. It was agreed to place a notice when a camp was in residence, stating that there was to be ‘strictly no admittance to any key holder – as the Hall was booked on an exclusive basis – giving appropriate phone numbers’.

Safety Notice to be provided by Bob and Andrew.
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	12
	Hiring Agreement.

Copies of the final version were distributed, members were asked to let Anne know, within 7 days, if they had any further comments.

Andrew had produced a seating plan, which was discussed thoroughly. It was thought that the Main Hall should seat no more than 154 – i.e. 14 rows of 11 (6 seats on one side of the isle and 5 seats on the other). It was agreed to place a copy of the seating plan in the storage area, and also a photograph of how the chairs were to be stored. It was agreed that John Brunskill had done a wonderful job with the Hiring Agreement, the only small changes would be Item 3.2: Change 150 seated to 154 and on the Application form change Committee Room to Sampson Room.


	

	13
	Correspondence.

Letter from Brownie Leader – Main points listed above.

Anne to prepare a draft letter in response.

Anne read out a letter from Outseats Parish Council, congratulating the Committee on the refurbishments.

An e-mail had been received from Brian Ward, saying he had returned the archive material he had borrowed to the Parish Room. Note to put Archive material on the next Agenda.

Derbyshire Rural Community Council had requested a fee for their future work. It was agreed to pay them £10. per annum for 4 Newsletters and professional advice if necessary.
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	14
	Any Other Business.

New Badminton Group had requested a key to the box of equipment – Anne to get new key cut.

Gas Safety Certificate – Anne to ask Jon. Percival to carry out this work in January 2008.

Simon passed the photographs of the renovations of the Hall to Bob, for archival records.
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	15
	Date of next Meeting : Monday : January 7th, 2008
	


HATHERSAGE MEMORIAL HALL

AGENDA

Committee Meeting to be held on Monday, January 7th 2008, at

7.30 in the Committee Room, Memorial Hall

1. Present – 

2. Apologies

3. Minutes of the last Meeting (5 November 2007) (See attached).

4. Matters arising from the Minutes: (where not referred to further in the Agenda)

a. PAT Testing – Letter to go out to all hirers. ? Date for Safety Check.

5. Maintenance –

Ladies Toilet - ? Replacement faulty heater

Sampson Room – Sign fitted

Heating - ? Hallamshire fitted new Control Box?

Christmas Trees – 

Curtains - ? need for rods?

Outside Lighting – 

Notice Boards – 

Handle to interior Main Door – 

Smoke Alarms – one fitted, do we need more?

Fire Procedure Notices

Keyholder notice – No Entry whilst a Camp is in progress.

Crockery

6. Stanage Hall/Youth Club – 

Youth Club Doors

Emergency Lighting

7. Loop System

8. Film Club – Jean to report

9. Treasurer’s Report

10.  Bookings Report

11. New Hiring Agreement

12. Correspondence – Anne –

13. Any other Business –

Update Village Website?

Reminder – AGM March 3rd, 2008. 

Site for award – Jean

Date of next Meeting: Monday March 3rd, 2008
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